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THE SHARING LINE   

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
PACIFIC NORTHWEST CONFERENCE 

PO BOX 13650  
DES MOINES WA 98198 

Gift of Love 

“May we give ourselves to the gifts God Gives us…and 

let love be our greatest aim.” I Cor. 14:1 

While walking this morning along the 
Columbia River I pondered my first Sharing Line 
article as president of the UMW PNW Conference.  I 
am a bird watcher and sighted eight bald eagles.  
The eagles were God’s gift to me.   

Marilyn Wudarcki’s leadership has been a 
powerful gift to me.  At our winter executive 
meeting Marilyn challenged us with two goals.  
First, invite two women to a UMW event.  In 
November 2000 my UMW mentor Eleanor Swoboda 
took me to my first Trinity UMW meeting.  I had just 
moved to East Wenatchee, from Newark, Delaware.  
Without her invitation I would have stayed home 
and continued unpacking.  Eleanor repeatedly took 
me to UMW programs.  Her outreach led to my 
involvement at the local, district, and conference 
levels.  Her invitation became my commitment.   

As president of my local unit I have 
followed Eleanor’s example by inviting women from 
a Methodist church without a UMW to attend 
Trinity UMW.  Before each meeting I call four 
women who have come to meetings.  My goal is to 
encourage these women to start a UMW at their 
own church. 

Take the challenge:  Who will you ask?  
Who will you take to an event?  Invite people to 
your local and district events, to Mission u July 13-
16 at CWU in Ellensburg, to the Conference Annual 
Meeting October 12-13 at Vancouver First.   

Second, take action on your social action 
passion.  My passion is immigration justice.  In 2011 
I attended a UMW Seminar in Birmingham, 
Alabama, where giving a ride to an undocumented 
person was illegal.  Back home I developed 
workshops and made presentations for UMW  
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events.  Annually our local unit invited youth of 
migrant families to share their stories. In our valley 
churches of different denominations have united to 
take action.  Currently, I attend a citizenship class to 
quiz prospective citizens on the 100 questions for 
government, history, and civics that they need to 
master.  Meeting these people is inspiring.   

Take the challenge:  What is your social 
action passion?  What are you doing?   
For both challenges let Love be your Aim. 

Ja net' W. Crouse, 
President, UMW PNW Conference 

crousejw@crouses.com 
  509-884-8415 (landline) 

THE SHARING LINE is the newsletter of the PNWC 
UMW published four times a year. Complimentary 
copies are sent to the following: PNWC leaders, 
local unit presidents, District officers, Conference 
officers, pastors and District Superintendents. This 
newsletter is available online at pnwumw.org. To 
receive email notification when new issues are 
published, or you wish to receive an email copy, 
send your email address to: 
 Sharon Stovall, editor at 
pnwumwsharingline@peoplepc.com. 

mailto:crousejw@crouses.com
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NOMINATIONS 
 

Regretfully this is an article that I wish I did not have 
to do.  Marilyn Wudarcki, our renowned and 
beloved Conference President has resigned her 
position due to family health problems. If this was 
being written with pen and paper, you would see 
the tear drops on the page. Marilyn came to our 
Conference as Secretary. A position she filled very 
capably.   After completion of her term as Secretary, 
she began her term as President.  We have come to 
know and love Marilyn and our hearts are sad that 
she must leave us.  She will always be welcome on 
our team if she should be able to return.  Give 
Marilyn all your love and prayers as she transitions 
into this new chapter of her life.  We love you 
Marilyn and our prayers are with you. 
Ja net' Crouse will be filling Marilyn's uncompleted 
term.  Ja net’ has Served as our Social Action 
Coordinator, Vice President, a member of the 
nominations committee, and serves on our Racial 
Justice Committee.  Let's all welcome 
 Ja net’ as she willingly steps into this new position 
and give her all our help and prayers [p.s.  Ja net' is 
an avid reader] 
 
The Nominations Team has been working very hard 
to fill all our vacancies and hope to have this job 
completed by our next meeting in July. We are 
always glad to welcome new faces and talents to 
our team so please don't be shy and think you have 
nothing to offer.  God has given each one of us a 
special talent, so let me know what you are 
interested in doing. 
I was recently asked about "Bridge" an online 
training opportunity for United Methodist 
Women. Listed below are two links you may find 
helpful. 
awalls@unitedmethodistwomen.org  
 https://unitedmethodistwomen.bridgeapp.com 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

See you at mission u, 
Virginia Dyment 
Nominations Chair 
Virginia27dyment@comcast.net 
253-268-0148 
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ENDOWMENT FUND 
 
A “Legacy of Love” continues each time a gift is 
given to the Endowment Fund which was 
established in 1997 by the United Methodist 
Women of the Pacific Northwest Conference.  The 
Endowment Fund does not compete with Mission 
Giving of Local Units but rather it is second mile 
giving.  It is obvious that over the past 20 years the 
donations from $5.00 to several hundred dollars 
have made a difference and helped this fund grow 
to what it is today.   
 
The question has been asked, “Why do we keep 
such a large balance when that money could be 
used to help others?”.  An Endowment Fund can be 
likened to a personal savings account, which a 
person keeps for their future needs in an 
emergency or at retirement perhaps.  It is the 
interest received annually on this account which is 
used to give to others and to Pledge to Mission.  We 
need a sizeable amount of principal in order to 
generate the interest.  
 
As of the first quarter for this year, our balance in 
the fund is $81,042.03.  This is truly an 
accomplishment for our conference.   
 
GIFTS TO THE ENDOWMENT FUND may be made in 
any amount at any time of the year.  For gifts in 
honor or in memory of someone, Endowment 
Remittance Forms may be found on our website 
pnwumw.org along with the address of our 
treasurer, Marilyn Reid.  
 
 If your gift is not in memory or in honor of 
someone, please 
send your gift through your District Treasurer.  
 

Leave a Legacy of Love 
 
Suellen Crettol, 
Endowment Fund Chair 
Screttol140@gmail.com 
208-290-4105 

 
 
 

 
 

Charter for Racial Justice Club 

I would like to challenge all of our United 
Methodist Women’s Units in the Pacific Northwest 
Conference to become Charter for Racial Justice Club 
units if you have not done so yet.  There is still a lot 
of work that we need to complete when it comes to 
Racism of any kind.  The brochures that indicate the 
guidelines for your units is located on the Pacific 
Northwest United Methodist Website. Here are the 
links to the brochures that qualify for this years, 
Charter for Racial Justice Club. 
www.pnwumw.org/Racial_Justice_Trifold.pdf 

www.pnwumw.org/Charter_for_Racial_Justice_
Club_Brochure.pdf 

As of October 2017 the UMW units that are 
Charter for Racial Club Units are 7-Rivers District; 
Omak, 8 years, Trinity-East Wenatchee, 7 years, 
Wesley-Yakima, 7 years, Goldendale, 3 years, Inland 
District; Spokane Valley, 3 years, Bonners Ferry, 2 
years, Sandpoint, 2 years, Rockford, 1 year, Puget 
Sound District; Mount Vernon First, 8 years, Seattle 
District; Haller Lake 3 years, Vancouver District; 
Vancouver First, 2 years, Vancouver Heights, 2 years, 
Longview, 1 year, Satsop, 1 year.  As you all can see 
we have 15 units in all 6 districts of Pacific Northwest 
Conference.  I challenge for more units to come join 
the Charter for Racial Justice Club. 

America’s Original Sin by Jim Wallis (Racism, 
White Privilege, and the Bridge to a New America) 

America’s problem with race has deep roots, with 
the country’s foundation tied to the near 
extermination of one race of people and the 
enslavement of another.  Racism is truly our nation’s 
original sin.  In America’s Original Sin, Wallis offers a 
prophetic and deeply personal call to action in 
overcoming the racism so ingrained in American 
society.  He speaks candidly to Christians-particularly 
white Christians - urging them to cross a new bridge 
toward racial justice and healing. 

mailto:Screttol140@gmail.com
http://www.pnwumw.org/Racial_Justice_Trifold.pdf
http://www.pnwumw.org/Charter_for_Racial_Justice_Club_Brochure.pdf
http://www.pnwumw.org/Charter_for_Racial_Justice_Club_Brochure.pdf
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United Methodist Women (UMW) Racial Justice Award Nomination 

The Committee on the Charter for Racial Justice of the PNW Conference UMW is seeking nominees for the 

annual Racial Justice Award to be presented at the PNW Conference Annual Meeting in October. 

 

 

UMW RACIAL JUSTICE AWARD NOMINATION 

 

The Committee on the Charter for Racial Justice of the PNW Conference UMW is seeking nominees for the 

annual Racial Justice Award to be presented at the PNW Conference Annual Meeting in October. 

 

Criteria are as follows: 

1. Exemplifies the implementation (We Will section) of the Charter for Racial Justice 
www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/racialjusticecharter   

2. May be an individual United Methodist Women member, a local unit, a district, or may be an individual or 
group from outside United Methodist Women.  

3. The activity may be a one-time event or on-going, but must have taken place within the last year. 
 

Format for nomination: 

1. Name, address, phone number, and/or e-mail of Nominee(s). 
2. Name of Activity or Event. 
3. One or two paragraphs summarizing the individual or group activity and how it relates to the Charter for 

Racial Justice.   
4. Your name, address, phone number, and/or e-mail address. 
5. Deadline to be returned to Marilyn Wudarcki or Libby Hall by June 1, 2018 
6. Nomination may either be mailed or e-mailed. 

 

Selection of award recipient 

1. Selection will be made by Racial Justice Committee at their July summer meeting. 
2. This is a great opportunity to recognize persons who fulfill our Purpose and our Mission Today Charter for 

Racial Justice component in a significant way.   
3. Questions may be directed to Marilyn Wudarcki or Libby Hall. 

 

Marilyn Wudarcki    Libby Hall 

2534 Carr Creek Road   1360 S. Wenatchee Ave. 

Sandpoint, ID  83864-6339   Wenatchee, WA  98801-3757 

mwudarcki@gmail.com   libbymariehall@hotmail.com  

208-265-5968 or 208-290-0011 (c)      509-860-1143  

http://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/racialjusticecharter
mailto:mwudarcki@gmail.com
mailto:libbymariehall@hotmail.com
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READING PROGRAM 2018  

 
Have you checked out the offers on the National 
Web Site? 
The “13 Steps to Sustainability” is a Download or 
Power point or Tedtalk! I have chosen to download 
the whole program to share in book form. This 
Social Action of using 13 United Methodist Women 
Principles is creating a new chapter in 
SUSTAINABILITY. You are part of this exciting 
economic history. 
 
Here is a short synopsis of how we can better our 
planet: 
#1. ACCESSIBILITY –are you or your church 
complying with the American Disabilities Act? 
#2. AFFORDABILITY - Carpooling or low-cost 
transportation. 
#3. CARBON FOOTPRINT – turn down the heat or 
A/C a few degrees or look for ways to use 
renewable energy.  
#4. HEALTH FOOD OR BEVERAGES – check out Fair 
Trade or Organic. Toxic pesticide poisoning is 
suffered by farmers. 
#5. JUST ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITIES – Be sure the 
businesses you use do not use slave or child labor. 
#6. LOCAL SOLIDARITY – Make alliances in your 
community to better partner around specific needs.  
#7 MULTIGENERATIONAL INCLUSION – offer child 
care. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

READING PROGRAM 
Check it out!  

 

THE PURPOSE 
 

 The organized unit of United Methodist 
Women shall be a community of women whose 
PURPOSE is to know God and to experience 
freedom as whole persons through Jesus 
Christ; to develop a creative, supportive 
fellowship; and to expand concepts of mission 
through participation in the global ministries of 
the United Methodist Church. 

#8. PAPER USE – try using recycled paper or use both sides of a 
sheet. 
#9. RACIAL JUSTICE – Combat all forms of racism and oppression. 
#10. TOXIN REDUCTION – Avoid using petroleum-based and toxic cleaning products, reduce your energy use. 
#11. WASTE REDUCTION – Choose recycled plastic, paper, glass and metal. 
#12. WATER USE - Avoid or eliminate individual bottles water. 
#13. WELL-BEING OF PARTICIPANTS – Provide a quiet space for meditation and prayer. 
 Did you know that if just 80,000 UMW members used reusable water bottles for 365 days rather than 
buying water in a bottle, we would save enough energy to power an average household for 552 years! 
 
Marsha Aufenkamp PNW SPR  
m.aaufenkamp@gmail.com 
509-826-3423 
 

Our FACEBOOK PAGE promotes District, Conference and National Events  

 as well as keeps us aware of Social Issues and Action Alerts. FACEBOOK members who “like” the page may 
comment anytime. Help us utilize this Social Media tool in our mission work.  

This Photo by 

mailto:m.aaufenkamp@gmail.com
http://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Question_book-2.svg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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WHAT ABOUT OUR MONEY? 

“What few topics were you taught to avoid during a polite dinner table discussion – 
especially with people you were not quite sure would agree with you? 

Religion and money! 

I can promise you that for the Mission u plenary study on “What About Our Money? 
A Faith Response” we will have deep and fruitful discussion on these topics. I’m excited 
return to The Pacific Northwest and especially thrilled to focus on this. 

Money is essential to creating a lasting and just change in the world. How we view 
both, abundance and scarcity, our experiences of living with wealth or living in 
poverty…a serious conversation about money is essential for the Church’s mission and 
for our own lives. 

Join us as we consider money matters from a biblical, ethical, and practiced 
perspective,” -Rev. Neal Christie  

He will lead this plenary study and serves as Assistant General Secretary of Education 
and Leadership Formation, Board of Church and Society in Washington, D.C. and edited 
the current edition of The Social Principles published last May. 

Mission u electives are either “Embracing Health and Wholeness”- Rev. Dr. Carol 

Mariano, Rev. Dr. Jo Ann Shipley and Rev. Golden Neal or “Missionary Conferences with 

a Difference”- Bishop Mary Ann Swenson. 

July 13-16 CWU Ellensburg 

 If possible, please register online at: 

https://pnwmissionu2018.eventbrite.com 

http://pnwumc.org/mission u 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.pnwumc.org/news/wp-content/uploads/2018/02/ANN_Missionu2018.png
https://pnwmissionu2018.eventbrite.com/
http://pnwumc.org/mission
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     SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION FOR MISSION u 
 
APPLICANT NAME: __________________________________________  
 
ADDRESS: _________________________________________________  
 
CITY _________________________STATE_____________ZIP_______ 
      
PHONE: (including Area Code) Home or Cell: ______________________ 
 
E-mail _____________________________________________________ 
 
Name and location of the Church you attend: _______________________ 
 
Write a brief statement about your reason for needing financial assistance 
on the back of this form. 
 
List local church and civic activities ______________________________ 
 
How will you share what you learn with others in your church? 
 
The following information is optional, but scholarships are often times awarded on this 

information: 
 

First time attending this event:  Yes    No 
  If No, the number of times  

Age Group–Youth 12-17     18-25    26-30   31-50      51-70     Over 71                                 
 College Student_______              Newly Retired _________  

Ethnic Group __________________  

Attend church with local unit of United Methodist Women?  ______________ 

Attend church with no local unit of United Methodist Women? ____________ 

Member of New Unit ______________Officer of New Unit _______________ 
   Member of Small (30 or Fewer) Unit ________________ 
 
Please complete and send with a deposit of $75 or more. 

(This may be any combination of local UMW, UMC, personal) 
 

To: Susan Chamberlain, Co-Registrar, 

1004 NE 72nd St, Unit 26 Vancouver, WA  98665 

Email susancchamberlain@yahoo.com if you have questions. 

 

Early application is recommended. Deadline May 31 

 

 

 

  

mailto:susancchamberlain@yahoo.com
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      Mission u 2018 Registration: July 13-16 

If possible, please register online at: https://pnwmissionu2018.eventbrite.com 

Name: 
How would you like your name to appear on your nametag? 
Address:  
City:        State: _______ Zip: _ _____ 
Phone:     Cell: ______________________________ 
Email:        _________________________ 
Church:         _______________ 
District:           __________ 

 

Have you ever attended Mission u?      Yes or No 

Gender:  Male  Female  Other 

Age: 17 or under  18 and over 

Do you hold a UMW Office?   

If yes, please list title and specify Local, District, or Conference:___________________________ 

 

Dietary: Meals are served in a buffet style.  Please note any concerns that you have here.  The 

caterer works hard to accommodate most diets by providing a variety of options, but please plan to 

bring additional food if you have concerns. 

_________________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________   

 

Rooming needs: We are happy to help you prepare for an enjoyable experience!  Please share your 

challenges or concerns. If you will have a service animal, please note it here: 

_______________________________________________________     

           

 ________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Do you have any allergies to animals?  Service animals may be present at Mission u.  Yes or No 

 

Will you require shuttle service to and from dorms and classes?  Yes or No  

 

May we use your photo in promotional materials? Yes or No 

***CHOOSE YOUR CLASS***   

https://pnwmissionu2018.eventbrite.com/
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Plenary Study:  What About Our Money? 

Elective Class (Choose One): 

Embracing Health and Wholeness _____ 
 Request Your Teacher (Not Guaranteed):  

Rev. Dr. JoAnn Shipley Rev. Dr. Carol Mariano Rev. Golden Neal  
Missionary Conferences with a Difference________ 
Youth - Is It Just Money? ________ 

 

***CIRCLE DESIRED PACKAGE*** 

 

Registration must be postmarked by May 31, 2018 

Add $20.00 per person to registration cost if postmarked after the above date. 

 

Full Time: $300          Weekend: $255          Commuter: $200 

 

Are you requesting scholarship funds?  Yes or No  

If yes please complete scholarship form and send to registrar with a deposit of $75 or more. 

 

Total amount enclosed $_________________ Make checks payable to MISSION u 

*Pre-payment, including scholarship funds, required. *NO payments accepted at the school. 

 

Dorm Information:   

Linens and towels will be provided initially and are not changed during the stay.  Extra linens, towels, and pillows are not 

available at CWU. 

Sue Lombard:  Has elevators and air conditioning.  Located next to Tunstall Dining Hall and the Resource Center at 

Lombard Room. Ideal for those who cannot walk long distances. 

Kamola Hall:  Has elevators. Has air in halls but not in sleeping rooms. Has a few single rooms. Located next to the 

Resource Center at Lombard Room. Suitable for those with physical challenges.  

***CHOOSE YOUR PREFERRED DORM (Not guaranteed)*** 
Sue Lombard: _________ Kamola: _________ 
 
 
Single Sleeping Room Requested _______ add $90 (Does not include private bathroom) 
Roommate(s) preference  _____________________________________ 

Mail completed registration & payment to: 

Susan Chamberlain, Co-Registrar 

1004 NE 72nd St, Unit 26 

Vancouver, WA  98665 
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QUILTS 

Don’t forget to bring or send your quilts to 

Annual Conference 

Each year United Methodist Women throughout our 

Pacific Northwest Conference send quilts to Annual 

Conference. These quilts will be distributed through the 

District Presidents for children throughout the districts. 

Quilts can be brought to the United Methodist Women 

display at Annual Conference June 21-24 in Puyallup. 

 This project started in 1991. Since then, many 
thousands of quilts have been made for Children at 
Risk. A big thank you to all the quilt makers. 
 
Madelyn Bafus,  
Inland District President 
Maddyb47@msn.com 
 

EDUCATION AND INTERPRETATION   

 
Table Talk groups are being formed to discuss “The 
Way Forward” to inform members how the United 
Methodist Church is addressing the role of our 
LBGTQ members.  The UMW Executive team is 
trained and willing to lead discussion groups at the 
local units.  Contact your District President if you 
would like to host a discussion to learn more about 
this ongoing discernment process. 
 
 The UMW National Assembly is on our 
schedules for May 18-20, 2018, in Columbus, OH.  I 
hope your bag is packed and you are looking 
forward to hearing the excellent speakers and 
participating with your UMW sisters from around 
the country. 

 

The conference UMW Executive Team met for a 
weekend of planning meetings at Lazy F Camp near 
Ellensburg.  We were given a VIP tour of the 
building construction project that will bring a new 
dining facility to the camp later this year.  As Lazy F 
continues to attract groups from outside the United 
Methodist Church, it is clear that the camp can 
expand its outreach with a larger dining space.  
During our stay, there was another group staying 
there who represented AlaTeen, an organization 
associated with Alcoholics Anonymous.   
 
Janice Catrell 
jcatrell@yahoo.com 
360-223-5938 

 
 
The conference team checking out the building 
construction site at Lazy F.  
 

LEGACY TEA 

 
Vancouver Heights United Methodist Women 
hosted a Legacy Tea on February 24, 2018. 
Surrounding units were also invited. Thirty-six 
women attended along with eight amazing guys 
(who helped decorate, serve and clean up). 
Donations were accepted and $349.14 was 
gathered for the Legacy Fund to assure that mission 
work will continue into the next 150 years. Gail 
Antijunti distributed 150-year legacy pins and 
several spoke to the group of the impact that 
attending Mission u has made on their lives. It was a 
day of inspiration for all that attended and a 
renewed excitement for attending Mission u was 
evident. 
It was a true blessing! 
 
Deb Avery, Mission u Assistant Dean 

mailto:Maddyb47@msn.com
mailto:jcatrell@yahoo.com
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What’s the Purpose of the Money? 
 
United Methodist Women Have a Purpose! 
 
 

 
 
 

 
What is a purpose statement? It says who we are 
and what we intend to do as an organization. The 
organized unit of the UMW shall be a community of 
women whose PURPOSE is  
To know God and 
To experience freedom as whole persons through 
Jesus Christ; 
To develop a creative, supportive fellowship; 
And to expand concepts of mission through 
participation in the global ministries of the church 
          
 

We give every year to our favorite projects but do 
we really understand where the money goes?  
Women’s Division is now called United Methodist 
Women National Office. There are two types of 
giving for donations to United Methodist Women. 
Mission Giving is undesignated giving and money is 
allotted to missions who have applied for grants 
with the National office and is given based upon 
need. There are 5 channels of mission giving: Pledge 
to Mission; Special Mission Recognition (Pins); Gift 
to Mission; Gift in memory and World Thank 
offering. 
Designated Giving is money donated for specific 
national and international missions such as a 
Brighter Future for Children and Youth, Assembly 
Offering, World communion Scholarships, Call to 
Prayer, etc.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Because this money is designated, it will “sit” in the 
bank for the specific designated mission. 
When we know our why, our what becomes much 
more effective. Focus on Women, Children & Youth. 
From its beginning in 1869, UMW has focused on 
ministries with women, children and youth.  
We have been empowering WOMEN through 
leadership education and training, mission 
education (Mission U), the Reading Program, tools 
for advocacy, and programs that combat abuse of 
all varieties. 
UMW are committed to seeing that 70% of Mission 
Giving from members go to the projects and 
programs we support. Around 20-30 % stays with 
the local, district, and conference organizations of 
UMW to support local mission. Only 9 % covers 
administrative costs! 
As we work our way through this year and next year 
of change, it is very challenging and exciting! 
Hopefully if you have any question, call or send 
email off to a district or conference officer to get 
answers. We are here to help. Please continue to 
mail all your pledges, 5 and 7 Star donations and 
SMR pins to your district treasurers for changes will 
happen in 2019 and not this year. 
Thank you to the local units and the district 
treasurers for all you put into mission work. 
Marilyn S. Reid 
Conference Treasurer 
Marilynsreid21@gmail.com 
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********SAVE THE DATE******** 
 

OCTOBER 12-13, 2018, VANCOUVER FIRST UMC, 

VANCOUVER, WA 

2018 has started out with a bang with the Pacific 

NW Conference of United Methodist Women’s 

leadership team meeting at Wesley Terrace in Des 

Moines, WA on January 12-14, and again at Lazy F 

Camp and Retreat Center in Ellensburg on April 20-

22.  The program committee brought lots of 

enthusiasm as we shared ideas for the upcoming 

annual meeting.  There will be inspiring speakers, 

bible study, workshops, and lots of celebrating the 

past 149 years of service for women, children, and 

youth.  Those attending the 2017 annual meeting 

chose Immigration as a top priority for study.  We 

will also continue with the priorities chosen by the 

National Organization of United Methodist Women.  

They are: 

• Economic Inequality:  There will be a push 

for the adoption of legislation that builds 

the base of living wage in at least 2 states 

and municipalities by 2022. 

• Criminalization of Communities of Color:  

We will focus on interrupting the school to 

prison pipeline by working for a 25% decrease 

in school arrests and the redesigning of zero-

tolerance policies in local school districts. 

• Climate Justice:  We will advocate for a 

25% reduction of carbon emissions by the 

top two contributing sectors by 2024. 

• Maternal and Child Health:  We will work 

to decrease maternal mortality by calling 

the establishment of Maternal Mortality 

Review Committees in every state and 

8building a network of MCH advocates to 

fight for comprehension reproductive 

health care and education. 

• A Way Forward Discussion 

One way to get other women interested in 

United Methodist Women is to bring them to the 

Annual Meeting in October so they can see how the 

organization is changing the lives of Women, 

Children, and Youth and how they can become a 

part of an organization that is a community of 

women, rooted in our Christian faith, who turn 

faith, hope, and love into action on behalf of 

women, children and youth around the world. 

Linda Key, Vice President 
Lmkey1021@comcast.net 
509-830-1960 
 
TO EVERY UNIT IN THE PNW: We are hoping for a 
group picture to share at the Annual Meeting to 
become a Legacy Booklet. Please send me an email 
with your unit picture (with a list of names included 
if possible) by August 1, 2018. 
Marsha Aufenkamp, m.aaufenkamp@gmail.com 
 

 

HAPPY 
149TH  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
UNITED METHODIST WOMEN of Lynden UMC 
celebrated the 149th anniversary of United 
Methodist Women with a cake. Only seven were 
present, but the total number of their membership 
years amounted to 314! Their favorite things about 
United Methodist Women included fellowship, 
working together for a PURPOSE, helping women 
and children around the world with Mission Giving. 
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An excerpt Message from UMW National President 

 

Shannon Priddy is from Indianapolis, her message is “Going After a Life of Love,” 

taken from 1 Corinthians 14:1-3 The Message. 

“Go after a life of love as if your life depended on it – because it does. Give 

yourselves to the gifts God gives you. Most of all, try to proclaim God’s truth. If you 

praise God in private, God understands you but no one else does, for you are sharing 

intimacies just between you and God. But when you proclaim God’s truth in everyday 

speech, you’re letting others in on the truth so that they can grow and be strong and 

experience God’s presence with you.” 

Lately, I have heard this a lot, “I don’t want to bother you, you must be busy.” I 

find the time to use the talents God gave me because I am accountable to my faith and 

my gifts. I found this quote and have decided to adopt it as my own. “Save the excuses. 

It’s not about ‘having’ time. It’s about making time. If it matters, you will make time.” 

It’s about discovering your gifts in pursuit of God.  

We have more choices in our lives than ever before, when to spend our money 

and how to spend our time for God’s purpose in your life. Sharing the work of United 

Methodist Women is letting others in on the truth of Jesus Christ through my work and 

words. God is not asking us to take on tasks we don’t know how to do. God is asking us 

to use the gifts we already have to proclaim God’s truth. Together, we have been 

working with local groups and organizations around the world for 149 years. We walk in 

the message of love. 

God doesn’t want us to work alone. God shared the son so we would have an 

example. Jesus had disciples, so He didn’t have to be alone. Jesus told them to spread 

the good news. United Methodist Women members follow this example. We are not 

sitting waiting for people to come to us, we go to them. 

We have all heard the platitudes, the beatitudes, the mottos in life the keep us moving 

forward. Go after a life of love as if your life depended on it – because it does. Jesus 

didn’t sit at the temple and wait for people to come to him, and neither will we.  
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            CALENDAR 2018                     
May 18-20  Assembly                 Columbus Ohio 
 
June 21-24  PNW Annual Conference                Puyallup WA 
 
July 12-13  PNWC UMW Executive Meeting   Ellensburg WA 
 
July 13-16  Mission u     CWU, Ellensburg WA 
 
September 15  Inland District Annual Meeting   TBA 
   Puget Sound District Annual Meeting   TBA 
   Seattle District Annual Meeting   Bothell UMC, Bothell WA 
   Seven Rivers District Annual Meeting  Moses Lake UMC, Moses Lake WA 
   Vancouver District Annual Meeting  Salmon Creek UMC, Vancouver WA 
                 
October 11-12  PNWC UMW Executive Meeting   Vancouver First UMC, Vancouver WA 
                         
October 12-13  Conference Annual Meeting   Vancouver First UMC, Vancouver WA 
 
April 17-19, 2020 Western Jurisdiction Quadrennial Meeting          Tempe AZ  




